
NORTH ARLINGTON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

NORTH ARLINGTON, NEW JERSEY 

 

PUBLIC WORK SESSION 

 

June 12, 2017 
 

6:00 p.m. 

 

Board of Education Office 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 
 

 

II. ROLL CALL    Mrs. Gilgallon  Present  
Mrs. Higgins  Present 

Mr. Blanco  Present 

Mrs. Martin  Present  

Mr. McDermott  Present 

Also Present:  Amy Canning, Esq. 
 

 

III. SALUTE TO THE FLAG 
 

 

IV. STATEMENT OF PUBLIC MEETING NOTICE 
 

This Public Meeting of June 12, 2017, of  the Board of Education of the Borough of North 

Arlington, in the County of Bergen, State of New Jersey, is called pursuant to a schedule of 

meetings adopted on January 2, 2017, as amended, and of notice given to the Clerk of the 

Borough of North Arlington and to the Librarian of the Free Public Library of North Arlington 

for posting therein as election notices are posted and of notice given to the Editor of the 

following newspapers:  Bergen RECORD of Hackensack and the Newark Star Ledger. 

 

Amy Canning, Esq. explained the grievance procedure with the Board.  The Board designated a 

committee (Mr. Blanco and Mrs. Gilgallon) to hear a three level grievance.  The hearing is 

scheduled for Monday, June 19
th

 at 4:00 pm 

 

Motion to move to Closed Session at 6:29 pm by Mr. Blanco, second by Mrs. Gilgallon.                     

There was no discussion.  On Roll Call all Board Members present voted in the affirmative and 

none in the negative, it was so ordered. 

 

Open Session reconvened at 7:00 pm. by Mr. Blanco, second by Mrs. Gilgallon. 

 

Discussion regarding: 

 

1.  The Superintendent updated the Board on the status of potentially acquiring property. 

 

2.  Mrs. Martin and the Superintendent reviewed with the Board the placement of a new sign at 

     “RIP” Collins Athletic Complex.  The sign will not be installed until the camera project is 

     completed. 

 

3.  The Superintendent reviewed with the Board and District goals for the 2016-2017 

     school year. The  Superintendent and Board established Board and District goals for the 2017- 

     2018 school year. 

 

4.  The Superintendent and Mr. Asmus would like to develop a new district which will include a   

     new web address and email address.  The Board agreed. 

 

5.  The Superintendent proposed implementing honor roll in the Middle School and High      

     School.  The Board agreed. 

 



 

 

6.  The Superintendent informed the Board that the Early College Program may be featured on  

     Classroom Closeup.  The Superintendent invited the Board to participate and will provide 

     them with further information.                          

 

7.  The Superintendent distributed and discussed the School Performance Reports with the 

     Board.                     

 

The Board convened in Public Session at 7:30 pm. 

 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

Kathleen McEwin-Marano 

 

KMM:at 
 


